
 

  

WELCOME 
 
The City of Moline welcomes you to this Public 
Information Meeting for the rehabilitation of the 
16th Street Viaduct Bridge (See Project Location 
Map). The bridge connects 4th Avenue, and 14th 
Street to the Arsenal Island Bridge (Rodman 
Avenue) over the Mississippi River to 
accommodate traffic to and from Arsenal Island. 
It also provides alternative access to and from 
businesses during times of street obstructions at 
the railroad tracks.   
 
The purpose of this meeting is to provide 
information about the proposed improvement 
and to solicit your comments. The meeting will 
address the need for the project and potential 
impacts to traffic within the project area during 
construction. Exhibits are available for your 
review throughout the meeting. You are invited 
to view and discuss all aspects of the 
improvement with the City of Moline staff and 
engineering consultants. 
 

PROJECT PURPOSE 
 

The purpose of the 16th Street Viaduct reconstruction project is 
to provide the needed replacement of the current bridge deck, 
parapets, and lighting as well as spot repairs to the steel support 
beams. The condition of the existing bridge has deteriorated to 
the point where an upgrade to those elements is necessary. 
 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
 

The 16th Street Viaduct Bridge intercepts 4th Avenue and 14th 
Street at street level and passes over existing streets and 
businesses to its connection with the Arsenal Island Bridge just 
north of River Drive. The bridge provides direct access for 
commuters wishing to travel between Arsenal Island and Moline. 
Weather, salt used in snow removal, vehicle use, and age have 
combined to result in deterioration of the bridge deck and the 
need for repairs. The City of Moline, in cooperation with the 
Department of the Army, is sponsoring the project. The City of 
Moline has contracted with IMEG Corporation and TERRA 
Engineering, Ltd. to complete the preliminary engineering and 
design for the bridge deck reconstruction.  
 
The 16th Street Viaduct Bridge reconstruction is estimated to cost 
$12 million dollars. The funding is provided in part from the 
Defense Community Infrastructure Pilot Program (DCIP) from the 
Department of the Army, with the remainder provided by the City 
of Moline. 
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NEXT STEPS 
 

Following this Public Information Meeting, all comments received by June 14, 2024, will be replied to as necessary. 
All comments will become part of the public record for the project. The preliminary engineering and design of the 
project will continue along with temporary easement acquisitions necessary to complete the construction. Upon 
completion of the project, the temporary easements will expire and those areas will be vacated by construction 
crews and reestablished to their original condition. The anticipated date for construction to begin is August 2025.  
 

PROJECT QUESTIONS + COMMENTS 
 

Your questions and comments are an important 
part of this meeting. Please use the comment form 
provided to submit those before you leave this 
evening. Written correspondence for this project 
can also be mailed or electronically emailed to the 
address below: 
 

Mr. George Ryan  
Terra Engineering, Ltd. 
401 N. Main Street, Suite 1560 
Peoria, Illinois 61602 
gryan@terraengineering.com  

 

16th Street Viaduct Bridge Reconstruction Project 


